
Town of Eustis  

Selectmen’s Meeting 

April 19, 2022 

Present: Steve St. Jean, Amanda Brochu, Brandy Farnsworth, Jeff Lecander 

Attending: Rachel Williams, Tina O’Donnell, Jeff Stevens, Millie Howard, Tony 

Lojas, Wyatt Lemont 

Steve opened the meeting at 6pm and welcomed those in attendance. 

Jeff Lecander made a motion to accept the minutes as written from the 

meeting on 3/22/2022, Steve 2nd Amanda, Brandi, Jeff, & Steve in favor. 

Steve made a motion to pay Wyatt Lemont a fuel increase payment of 2.5% 

of contract price if fuel prices rise over $2.00 a gallon or more over the 

posted price, at Pines Market at the time of contract Brandi 2nd Steve, Jeff, 

Brandi, & Amanda in favor.  

All contracts signed by the Elected Officials will be scanned in as a pdf and 

saved as well as the hard copies kept in the office. 

Millie came to talk about Summer Rec Program, she needs counselors, and 

a bus Driver for the upcoming year. The elected officials want to allow 

children form other communities to join our program again this year, but if 

the covid numbers rise they need to understand that it could change if need. 

May have to be some adjustments this year if we do not find a bus driver. 

There is an increase in the price of asphalt and our price for sidewalks has 

increased from $82,605.00 to $84,714.00 Steve made a motion to accept the 

price increase for the sidewalks from fine line paving Brandi 2nd Amanda, 

Brandi, Jeff, & Steve in favor. 

Audra Swanson will be the new appointed Appeals Board Member. 

 



Jeff Stevens came to talk about little league and that he is now the coach, and 

we are still looking for a couple other coaches to help so we can have other 

teams. If any issues Jeff is to Contact Brian Demshar at Cal Ripken. 

The Chamber of Commerce wants us to be a member again this year. The 

concern is that we have not seen what they told the elected officials they 

would do. Steve made a motion to not pay and renew our membership with 

the chamber of commerce Jeff 2nd Amanda, Brandi, Jeff, & Steve in favor. 

Jeff Lecander did some research and found that Fred Randall who left the 

Town $5000.00 when he passed did a lot of sports activities. Jeff made a 

motion to use the $5000. for sports equipment and have a plaque made for 

him to be placed at the park Steve 2nd Amanda, Jeff, Brandi, & Steve in favor. 

Peter spoke about the food pantry expansion, and he is getting quotes for 

concrete work so they can at least get going on what they can this year.  

Steve made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Brandi 2nd Amanda, Brandi, Jeff, 

& Steve in favor. 

All town and water department warrants were signed 

This meeting was recorded. 

 

Attested: 

 

 

 

 


